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Comments: As a long time climber I appreciate the measured approach from USFS regarding fixed anchors in

Wilderness. Fixed anchors are a necessity on certain climbs as are some bolts and they do need to be replaced

occasionally for the safety of the climbers. Few climbers are wanting sport climbing in wilderness and USFS is

understanding of that too. The importance of regional management as opposed to far reaching unilateral rules is

paramount in the management of climbing on USFS lands, and that is in these directives.


